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Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited and The Stock Exchange of Hong 
Kong Limited take no responsibility for the contents of this announcement, make no 
representation as to its accuracy or completeness and expressly disclaim any liability 
whatsoever for any loss howsoever arising from or in reliance upon the whole or any 
part of the contents of this announcement.
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DELAY IN DESPATCH OF CIRCULAR
AND ADJUSTMENT TO EXPECTED TIMETABLE FOR 

THE PROPOSED BONUS ISSUE OF SHARES AND
CHANGE IN BOARD LOT SIZE

Reference is made to the announcement of Capital VC Limited dated 9 November 2015 
(the “Announcement”) in relation to, among other things, the proposed Bonus Issue of 
Shares and Change in Board Lot Size. Capitalised terms used herein shall have the same 
meanings as those defined in the Announcement unless otherwise stated.

DELAY IN DESPATCH OF THE CIRCULAR

As set out in the Announcement, a circular (the “Circular”) containing, among other 
things, details of the proposed Bonus Issue and Change in Board Lot Size, together with 
the notice convening the  EGM is expected to be despatched to the Shareholders on 12 
November 2015. As additional time is required by the Company to finalise the contents 
of the Circular, the date of despatch of the Circular will be postponed to on or before 26 
November 2015.
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ADJUSTMENT TO EXPECTED TIMETABLE FOR THE PROPOSED BONUS ISSUE 
AND CHANGE IN BOARD LOT SIZE

As the expected date of despatch of the Circular is postponed, the timetable for 
the proposed Bonus Issue and Change in Board Lot Size will be revised. Further 
announcement will be made by the Company as soon as possible in relation to the 
revised timetable for the implementation of the proposed Bonus Issue and Change in 
Board Lot Size.

By Order of the Board
Capital VC Limited
Chan Cheong Yee
Executive Director

Hong Kong, 12 November 2015

As at the date of this announcement, the board of directors of the Company comprises 
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